



## Commonwealth of Virginia Virginia Department of Education Superintendent's Memo #246-21

DATE: August 27, 2021

TO: Division Superintendents

FROM: James F. Lane, Ed.D., Superintendent of Public Instruction

SUBJECT: Revisions to the Virginia Community College System's Dual Enrollment

**Admissions Policy** 

This memo provides Virginia K-12 school divisions with information regarding changes in the Virginia Community College System's Dual Enrollment Admissions Policy that were approved by the State Board for Community Colleges at its July 22, 2021 meeting. The most notable change is that high school grade point average (GPA) is added as a measure to demonstrate readiness for high school students to enroll in college courses. The revised policy also includes a table with course-specific college-readiness measures, which will simplify the advising process.

## For more information

If you have questions on revised policy, please contact Dr. Daniel Lewis, Director, Educational Programs and Policy, Virginia Community College System, at <a href="mailto:dlewis@vccs.edu">dlewis@vccs.edu</a>.

JFL/MFB/oml

A. Attachment: Dual Enrollment Admissions Revised July 22, 2021 (PDF)